
selection committee will 
determine those that are 
accepted.  There is a limited 
number of  spots.  A COVID 

test will be required per 
employee guidelines.

For more information, call 
Blanca at (325) 453-2511.

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next regular 
meeting date is May 25, 2021, at 
9:30 am at the old jail annex. 
The meeting was adjourned.

As the Covid rules and 
regulations at the facility begin 
to relax somewhat, visitors may 
enter the facility if  certain safety 
conditions are met. Worship 
services provided by local 
churches have partially resumed, 
and Sandy Angle will be playing 
the piano on Mondays at 3:30 
pm for the enjoyment of  the 
residents. A Cinco de Mayo 
party was enjoyed at the facility 
May 5, as well as a Mother’s 
Day Tea Party on May 7.  There 
will be a Sing-along at 3:30 pm 
on Friday, May 14, and the 
monthly birthday party will be 
held at 3:30 pm on Tuesday, 
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RL4Restoration held their second annual Spring Stampede on Saturday, May 
1, at the Family Life Center in Robert Lee.  Longtime Coke County resident, Jeffie Roberts (center), was 
honored as the Citizen of  the Year by the group.  Presenting the award is Jeffie’s granddaughter, Crystal 
Stanford (left) and Inga Elliott.

May 18. Residents celebrating 
birthdays this month are 
Antonio Martinez, Sue Evans 
and David Zinna. Happy 
birthday to these three residents! 
The Resident’s Council Meeting 
will be held Tuesday, May 25, 

and on the Friday, May 28, Jim 
Gross will be singing at the 
facility.  Mother’s Day, as well as 
Memorial Day, will be celebrated 
at the facility with popcorn and a 
movie.  Have a blessed month of  
May and a safe Memorial Day.

Among the festivities held 
around Coke County on 
Saturday, May 1, 2021, some 
residents were able to exercise 
their right to vote as well.

Bronte ISD held an election 
for three places on their board 
of  trustees.  Results are as 
follows:  Lynsey Coalson - 129, 

Ashley Braswell - 120, Terry 
Queen - 114, and Dustin Bilyeu 
- 103.

The City of  Bronte also held an 
election for three places on the 
City Council.  Results of  that 
election include RA Morris - 111, 
Zach Davidson - 101, Clabe 
Webb - 83, and Tomas Jowers 41.

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  

the West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
April  27, 2021, in the old jail 
annex. President Beverly 
Burdett called the meeting to 
order at 9:35 am and declared a 
quorum was present. Vice 
President Pat Stephens led the 
invocation. Board members 
present were Noel Tinkler, Judie 
Andrews, and Betty Lewis.  
Houston McGuire, RLCC 
Administrator, Janie Munoz, 
BOM, and Roger Alexander, 
Consultant, were also present at 
the meeting. The minutes from 
the previous meeting were 
approved and there were no 
absentees from that meeting.

The Administrator gave his 
report. 

There are 40 residents in the 
Care Center as of  the meeting 
date, with one admittance 
pending. The facility is 
currently well staffed, although 
PRN staff  is always needed. 
Houston is looking into the 
possibility of  hiring a weekend 
clerk.

Robert Lee Care Center will 
be having a CNA class the last 
week in May. For more 

information, contact Blanca at 
(325) 453-2511.

Accounts receivable were 
addressed and discussed at length.

The DSO for the month of  
April was 50.

Houston McGuire updated 
the Board on the QUIPP/
QUAPI program.

The financial statements were 
approved and accepted.

Under building maintenance, 
Houston reported that work on 
the Covid delayed aesthetic 
improvements, has been 
completed, pending a few touch 
up areas. The inside of  the 
facility looks very nice and new 
décor is now a work in progress.  
Houston is currently still waiting 
on the electrical bid, as well as a 
bid for some future landscaping. 
Work has begun from the facility 
level for a Board of  Directors’ 
Conference Room in the 
building across the street from 
the facility.  A new truck has 
been purchased.   

Plans for the secure unit are 
still on hold.

The contract for the windmill 
funds was discussed and the 
tabled for future discussion, 
pending Houston contacting 
Apex.


